El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Executive Committee meeting on January 14, 2009

Meeting began at:  11:10 pm 

Officers present: 



 
President: Paul Unger

Vice-President: Katherine Bedrich




 

Secretary: Cindy Bolch


 

Treasurer: Nancy Soechting  


Chapter Advisor: Jon Gersbach



  

Jon called the meeting to discuss the AgrLife’s requirements of our chapter.  The requirements presented were as follows:

1. The chapter must hold Executive and General membership meetings.

2. Public programs must be accessible to all (make provisions to accommodate disabilities) and notification of these programs must be publicly available. 

3. There can be no discrimination.  We must comply with the ADA (American Disabilities Act).

4. Our chapter will maintain a reporting system that periodically provides Jon with the meeting and training sign in sheets.  We will also keep him apprized of the total volunteer and advanced training hours accumulated by our chapter.

5. The Extension office will assume responsibility of all background checks.  We will provide him with a roster of current and new class members and he will assure that background checks have been completed on all.  Jon will also handle any and all issues that may arise pertaining to failed background checks.  On the questions of which group – Gardeners or Naturalists – pays for the check when a member belongs to both organizations, Katherine suggested that the renewal checks be paid by the group to which the member first joined.  Jon will pose this question to the Gardeners before a decision is made.

6. Jon’s office needs copies of all class evaluations.  He wants the chapter to provide evaluation forms at each of our public programs.  He also offered assistance in the development of our forms.  These evaluations will help us to determine which programs were successful and which speakers to invite back for subsequent programs.  Jon would like each member to do a personal evaluation on how he grew or bettered himself during this past year as a result of having become a Master Naturalist.

7. Jon listed the following under expectations for 2009:

· More public education programs

· Wider net for newsletter circulation

· Improvement in reporting items

· Expansion of projects

· Expansion of impact to new audiences (particularly with youth and schools

· Jon suggested that we could use the “Something Fishy” hands on training articles from the Extension Office as well as training articles that can be provided by the TPWD.
· Annual Awards Banquet

· There was much discussion about this topic.  It was generally thought to be a good idea but a decision was delayed until the chapter has had more time to think it over.

8. Jon reminded us that he is open to hearing our expectations and goals.  He requested that when we email him we put in bold capitalized letters something like “IMPORTANT” or “NEED THIS” or “READ THIS” or something that will catch his attention in the subject line.  Otherwise it might not be noticed.

Paul opened the discussion of whether or not our chapter has the responsibility of reporting to the AgrLife Extension office.  Paul believes that he saw somewhere in our charter that our reporting responsibilities are only to the TPWD.  After some discussion it was left with Paul to do the research to determine to whom our chapter is responsible.  

Jon told us that he wants to become more involved in our chapter activities especially since Mike will be leaving the county in the near future.  As to whether or not and to what degree Mike’s role as chapter advisor will be assumed by the next Game Warden is not determined as this point.  

There were no more questions.  The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:20pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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